
JANUARY – FEBRUARY 2019 
 

Dear Pastor and Co-Laborers: 

I am writing to you from the beautiful country of Brazil. As I am writing, I am at 
what they call the center point of South America, in the city of Cuiaba, Mato 

Grosso, preaching meetings. This is about 18 hours by car from where we live in 
Franca, Sao Paulo. We flew up here and we are having great meetings.  
 
The Lord is blessing us while we are here in Brazil. I preached the 
34th  Anniversary Meeting, in the first church we started in 1985. What a bless-

ing to see God still working in the midst of His people. Pastor Paulo Castelan is pas-
toring the church now and has been for 24 years; facing battles but keeping on 

keeping on for Jesus. Amen! 
 
We are scheduled all over Brazil for the next few weeks and preaching in various 
cities and states. We will preach a family camp during Carnival week at Franca. 
Then we go to Goiania, Goias stopping off at Araguari, Minas Gerais, for a Wednes-

day night. After Goiania, we come back to Catalao, Goias to preach a 5 day meet-
ing. Then to Sao Paulo for a meeting, then we go to Socorro, Sao Paulo for 5 days 

and then back to Sao Paulo for a 3 day meeting. We are moving around but Pray-
ing for God’s protection. We are back in our city and preaching some meetings 
there before returning to the States on the 23rd of April. Please pray for us. 
 
THANKS FOR THE SUPPORT IN PRAYERS AND MONIES. We could not get 

the job done without your help. May God bless you fourfold for your interest in Bra-
zil and our family. When we recuperate from this trip, we will be coming back later 

this year by God’s grace to preach some more meeting we cannot get to this time. 
We love every one of you. Keep on, Keeping on for Jesus! The end is just over the 

hilltop!  
 
In His Service, 

Dr. Robert and Cathy Smith  
Missionaries in Brazil 
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